Terrapin City Council

123 Terrapin Way 
Terrapin, Virginia 23183

2019 March 6

Carl Fredrickson 
32 Delivery Road 
Terrapin, Virginia 23183 

Dear Mr. Fredrickson, 

Delivery Road is a well-known road to the residents and guests of Queensmill Neighborhood and Resort to access the interstate, as well as surrounding restaurants and shops. The potholes in the road can cause damage to vehicles and can create a miserable car ride, so thank you for bringing the matter of potholes on Delivery Road to our attention. 

You have requested for the potholes on your road to be filled prior to Memorial Day weekend (May 31). 

The recent rainy weather mixed with the freezing temperatures overnight has caused more potholes to form each week. Potholes occur when rainwater freezes and expands in the cracks of the road, and the expanding water causes sub-layers of the road to be displaced and potholes are formed. 

In order to repair potholes, the temperature must be above freezing for at least one week to allow enough time for material to procure. According to the most recent weather forecast, this will not occur until the middle/end of April. 

City Council wants you to be comfortable and satisfied with the roads you drive on daily, and we will gladly patch the potholes with asphalt until we can have them permanently repaired when the weather warms up. 

Our city strives to be a beautiful place to live. We know you will enjoy your calming car rides home on the patched and repaired road. 

Best,

Jack Trimmer

Jack Trimmer 
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